
TOWNSHIP OF OXFORD 
MONTHLY WORKSHOP MEETING 

APRIL 18, 2005 
 

The regularly scheduled workshop meeting of the Mayor and Committee of the 
Township of Oxford was held on April 18, 2005 in the Township Municipal 
Building, 11 Green Street, Oxford, New Jersey. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Mayor Lazorisak who announced 
that the meeting had been properly advertised in compliance with the OPMA of 
1975. 
 
In attendance were Mayor Alex Lazorisak, Phil Rosenberg, and Charles Lilly.  
Angelo Accetturo arrived at 7:50 PM. 
 
Beth Miller, President of the Oxford Township PTO, asked that the date for the 
Power ball, be changed from Sunday, June 5th 2005 at Oxford Furnace Lake to 
Saturday, October 8th 2005 at Oxford Central School. 
 
Since the Power ball was approved last month at the Township meeting, he did not 
see a problem with the date change.   Beth Miller will notify the State Legalized 
Games of Chance and the Clerk will issue a new license for the event. 
 
Melissa Lavalle, Auction Chairwoman of the Oxford Township PTO submitted a 
letter requesting a donation for the first annual “Bright Beginnings” Tricky Tray 
fundraiser on April 29, 2005.   
 
On motion by Mr. Rosenberg, seconded by Mr. Lazorisak and passed unanimously 
on roll call vote, the Township will donate a Family Season Pass to the Oxford 
Furnace Lake. 
 
Beth Miller inquired about the status of the reassessment of homes in the Township.  
Phil said that it could be a 16 month process and that the maps of the Township 
must be submitted to the State and certified.  At this time we are waiting to hear 
back from the State of New Jersey. 
 
Barbara Riethmueller, Lake Director asked that fees for passes for the Oxford 
Furnace Lake be increased and that a nonrefundable down payment of $50.00 be 
collected for the pavilion rental.  The fee for one person be increased from $35.00 to 
$40.00, second person from $25.00 to $30.00 and each additional person is $8.00, 
same as last year.   
 
Mayor Lazorisak asked if anyone else from the public had any comments, questions 
or concerns.  Since there were none, the meeting was closed to the public and on 
motion by Mayor Lazorisak and seconded by Mr. Rosenberg, the Committee 
entered into Executive Session at 8:00 PM in order to conduct police interviews.   



 
On motion by Mr. Accetturo, seconded by Mr. Rosenberg and passed on 
unanimously on roll call vote, the Committee came out of Executive Session at 10:40 
PM. 
 
Warren County Cultural and Heritage Commission would like to request police 
coverage for their summer concert on Saturday, June 18, 4:00 PM to 10:00 PM with 
Sunday June 19 as the rain date.  They are also requesting that Washington Avenue 
from Route 31 to Wall Street be closed to traffic.   On motion by Mayor Lazorisak, 
seconded by Mr. Accetturo and passed unanimously on roll call vote, this request 
was approved. 
 
The Committee reviewed the April 2005 Bill List and Vouchers.  The following bill 
was withheld: 
 
Benbrook and Benbrook              $1,459.50 
 
The balance of the bills as listed on the April 2005 Bill List were approved by the 
Committee for payment on motion by Mayor Lazorisak, seconded by Mr. Accetturo 
and passed unanimously on roll call vote. 
 
 
On motion by Mayor Lazorisak, seconded by Mr. Rosenberg and passed 
unanimously on roll call vote, the meeting adjourned at 10:30 PM. 
 
 
                                                                                        __________________________ 
                                                                                        Sheila L. Oberly, Acting Clerk 
 


